
E:\WPDocs\17920\0001\Minutes\LOA_Bd_Govenors_Monthly_Mtg_23 10 02 

 
Lake Oconee Academy Board of Governors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
 5:30 PM, Monday, October 2, 2023  

 
“Education is the kindling of a flame, not the filling of a vessel.” 

― Socrates 
 

A. Call to Order: Chairman Michael Tompkins called the regular monthly meeting to order 
at 5:35 P.M. on August 7, 2023. Michael Tompkins led the Pledge of Allegiance. The 
Meeting was held in the lower school cafeteria building.   

 
• Establishment of Quorum/Roll Call:  Governors, Michael Tompkins, Sarah Peacock, 

Jennifer Vaughan, Richard Schmidt and Kristina Jaskyte Bahr.  Also in attendance was Dr. 
Brad Bowling and Dr Tucker. 

 
B. Approval of Monthly Meeting Minutes: Kristina Jaskyte Bahr made a motion to approve 

the minutes from the August 7, 2023, regular meeting and the September 11, 2023, regular 
meeting.  Motion seconded by Jennifer Vaughan.  The motion carried unanimously.  
 

C. Finance Report: Prestige, gave the August 2023 financial reports.  A motion was made 
by Jennifer Vaughan to approve the report as information. Seconded by Sarah Peacock. 
The motion carried unanimously. 
 

D. Executive Director Report:  
 

1. Dr. Bowling reported that the waiting list has 365 students, 30 of which are 
priority students. 

2. Dr. Bowling discussed board training, giving 3 options: full board training 
February 5; digital training; and the charter school conference, which will be 
held March 11-13. 

3. Dr. Bowling discussed the August and September academic and athletic 
highlights, which are attached hereto. 

4. Following several requests by board members for a dashboard, Dr. Bowling 
discussed the creation of a dashboard. Proposed dashboard forms will be sent 
out over the next week. 

5. Dr. Bowling went through selected responses to the Greene County Board of 
Education’s response to the charter petition. The sixty six issues initially set out 
by the School District have now been whittled down to three: student enrollment 
limits; priority students; and ESPLOST funds.  Regarding enrollment limits, the 
District is proposing less students than are currently matriculating. LOA has 
proposed payment for all students currently in school plus a 2% increase per 
year, and allowing in all priority students on the then current waiting list. 
Regarding priority students, the District takes the position that only full-time 
employees are entitled to matriculate their children as priority students. LOA 
takes the position that under current market circumstances it is essential that we 
have the ability to attract a part-time help and did not degrade the employment 
pool. Regarding ESPLOST funds, because of the substantially increased 



E:\WPDocs\17920\0001\Minutes\LOA_Bd_Govenors_Monthly_Mtg_23 10 02 

estimates of the ESPLOST tax, LOA should be entitled to an additional $500,000 
over the life of the ESPLOST. 

6. Dr. Bowling announced that the College Board has named LOA a Gold AP 
Honor School. The AP School Honor Roll recognizes schools whose AP 
programs reflect a commitment to increasing college-going culture, providing 
opportunities for students to earn college credit, and maximizing college 
readiness. 

7. There were no action items. 
 

8. Board committee reports  
 

a.) Strategic Planning. Kristina Jaskyte Bahr gave an update on the status of 
the strategic plan. Currently, the basic format of the plan is being circulated for 
review. For the purpose of charter renewal, the School Improvement plan that 
Dr. Bowling is working on with his team is being reviewed. The strategic 
planning committee will use information in that plan to formulate a strategic 
goal, which will be included in the strategic plan. Once we have those goals 
formulated, the Board will begin meeting to begin formulating the strategic plan. 
The committee plans on creating and working with focus groups, surveys, and 
interviews with key stakeholders in the Spring. That information will be used for 
our SWOT analysis. Following these information gathering exercises, a file plan 
will be formulated prior to the next school year 

 
b.) Community Relations. Jennifer Vaughan commented on community relations. 
Currently there are working on a monthly newsletter which will update the LOA family 
on current news and events. They are currently planned to townhome meetings, the first 
to be held on October 10, at 8:00 AM, 1:00 PM, 5:00 PM and 7:00 PM. 

 
 

A. Public Comment: Carrie Human asked about the charter renewal, when the new charter 
must be in place, and the internal timelines in the renewal process. She suggested that the 
Board start preparing for the State Board interview process. 
 

B. Closed Session: Richard Schmidt made a motion to enter into executive session for the 
purpose of discussing personnel. The motion was seconded by Sarah Peacock. Following 
executive session the board reconvened. Jennifer Vaughan made a motion to enter back 
into regular session. Motion seconded by Sarah Peacock. 
 

C. Adjournment: There being no further business, Sarah Peacock made a motion to adjourn 
the meeting. Seconded by Jennifer Vaughan. The motion carried unanimously and the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 

 
 
“The three great essentials to achieve anything worthwhile are, first, hard work; second, 
stick-to-itiveness; third, common sense.” 
― Thomas A. Edison  
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